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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAYOR GOES THE
EXTRA MILE FOR OUR
CHILDREN
We are fighting extremely hard for the
Normandy School District. We’ve
traveled to Jefferson City several times
to talk to the Department of Elementary
and Secondary Education(DESE) and the
Legislators. We presented a detailed
plan for the Normandy School District to
the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator
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Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

Vinita Park 4th of July parade was a huge 
success. Our youth decorated their vehicles 
and won 1st place with the theme The 
Youth Is Our Future. I would like to thank 
Alderman Dennis Hayden and his committee 
and Alderwoman Celeste McGee and 
her committee for our Annual Youth Day 
which was one of the most successful 
ever. We had 4 youth receive awards 
for their school attendance, academics 
and behaviors. Our four youths are as 
follows: 

1. Lorenzo M. McGary promoted to the 
5th grade for the 2014-2015 school year 
in the Normandy School District.

2. Kadesh Daley promoted to the 7th 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School District.

3. Robyn Brockmire promoted to the 3rd 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School district. .
4. Allen N. Buckner 
A.  Has had a GPA of 4.0 for the past 
three years and was in the gifted program 
and the National Honor Society.
B. Graduate of Brittany Woods Junior 
High School and will be attending May 
Institute Country Day School (MICDS) in 
Fall 2014-2015.

Our children received numerous awards. 
School will be starting Monday August 
18, 2014. To help our children be successful 
we have to communicate to our children 
the value of education for the future 
hopes and dreams of our children. High 
expectation and a positive message 
about school ensure our children to 
attend school the first day and everyday 
on time. 

Creating a learning environment helps develop 
the child’s responsibility for learning by 
reading to them or have the child read 20 
minutes every day.  We will continue to 
help our youth be successful. 

Tuesday July 29, 2014, was the last day 
of the Demetrious Johnson Charitable 
Foundation’s Summer Camp Program. 
The children had an enjoyable summer at 
the camp. The staff truly appreciates you 
entrusting your child with them. Please 
make sure to contact the City Hall at 314-
428-7373 to make sure we have all your 
contact information, phone number, and 
email addresses so they can continue to 
stay in contact with you throughout the 
year.  We will continue to help keep our 
youth moving toward success. Our next 
event will be the National Night Out on 
August 26, 2014 from 6pm-8pm. We appreciate 
residents coming out and network with 
one another. 

We are preparing for our annual audit 
which will be completed by November 
and will be public information. 

For the year 2014-2015 we have a balanced 
budget with an Operating Reserve of 
$562,642.00, a Capital Reserve of 
$973,493.00 with a total overall of 
$1,536,135.00.  A detailed letter will be 
going out to all the residents. 

We ask that you continue to work together 
to make Vinita Park a strong community 
by engaging our families and successful 
children.
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the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!
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A Few Words From The Mayor

VINITA PARK CITY HALL
8374 MIDLAND
(314)428-7373

FAX: (314)428-7379
MONDAY – FRIDAY
8:30 AM – 5:00 PM

MAYOR
James W. McGee

426-5529

COLLECTOR
Jeanette Carridine

428-7373

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

WARD 1
Brian Gremaud

922-0885

Richard Redel
368-2329

WARD 2
Wanda Fairley

427-8587

Ora Stokes
429-6863

WARD 3
Celeste McGee

426-5529

Dennis Hayden
276-6188

M���� 2014 V����� 2014:03 N��� W���� K������

JULY 2014      VOLUME 2014:07 NEWS WORTH KNOWING

WORDS FROM 
THE MAYOR

Vinita Park Home Repair Program 
through Beyond Housing
The City of Vinita Park has received grant 
money to improve the quality of our homes 
and help bring them up to city code. Re-
pairs which could be performed include 
tree removal, roof, windows, gutters, 
driveways, A/C, siding, waterproofing, 
electrical, plumbing, or flooring. For more 
information, please contact Nicole Wise-
man with Beyond Housing at (314) 932-
1079.

Women Living Whole Monthly Event
“Walking in Financial Freedom”
  Geraldine Williams
This is a financial educational explosion! 
Do you want to take charge of your fi-
nances? This meeting will help you start 
to do just that. You may be thinking I don’t 
know how or how can I get started? Well 
stop thinking about it and come hear about 
it; so you can put some steps together to 
make it happen

Date: Second Saturday of every month
Place: Vinita Park City Hall, Meeting Room
            8374 Midland Ave. 
            St. Louis, MO 63114

BASIC SUPPLIES KIT CONTINUATION
Once you have gathered the supplies for 
a basic emergency kit, you may want to 
consider adding the following:

• Infant formula and diapers
• Pet food and extra water for your pet
• Cash or traveler’s checks and change
• Important family documents such as 
  copies of insurance policies, identification 
  and bank account records in a water
  proof, portable container. You can use 
  the Emergency Financial First Aid- EF
  FAK  (PDF – 997Kb) developed by 
  operation Hope, FEMA and Citizen Corps 
 to help you organize your information
• Emergency reference material such as a 
  first aid book or free information from the 
  web site. (See Publications)
• Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each 
  person. Consider additional bedding 
  if you live in a cold weather climate

• Complete change of clothing including 
  a long sleeved shirt, long pants and 
  sturdy shoes. Consider additional 
  clothing if you live in cold-weather 
  climate
• Household chlorine bleach and 
  medicine dropper- when diluted, nine 
  parts water to one part bleach, bleach 
  can be used as a disinfectant. Or in an 
  emergency, you can use it to treat water 
• by using 16 drops of regular household 
  liquid bleach per gallon of water. Do 
  not use scented, color safe or 
  bleaches with added cleaners
• Fire extinguisher
• Matches in a waterproof container
• Feminine supplies and personal 
  hygiene items
• Mess kits, paper cups, plates, 
  paper towels and plastic utensils
• Paper and pencils
• Books, games, puzzles, or other 
  activities for children

Kit Storage Locations
Since you do not know where you will 
be when an emergency occurs, prepare 
supplies for home, work and vehicles. 

HOME
Your disaster supply kit should contain 
essential food, water, and supplies for 
at least there days. Keep this kit in a 
designated place and have it ready 
in case you have to leave your home 
quickly. Make sure all family members 
know where the kit is kept. Additionally, 
you may want to consider having sup-
plies for sheltering for up to two weeks.

VEHICLE
In case you are stranded, keep a kit of 
emergency supplies in your car. This kit 
should include:
• Jumper cables
• Flashlights and extra batteries
• First aid kits and necessary 
  medications in case you are away 
  from home for a prolonged time 
• Food items containing protein such as 
  nuts and energy bars; canned fruit an 
  portable can opener
• Water for each person and pet in your car
• AM/FM radio to listen to traffic reports 
  and emergency messages

• August 5 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 6 - Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 7 Street Sweeping
• August 8 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 12 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 13 Street Sweeping 
• August 14 Street Sweeping
• August 18 Board of Aldermen 
  Meeting, 6:30pm, City Hall 
• August 19 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 20 Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 21 Street Sweeping
• August 22 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 26  Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 26 National Night Out 
  6pm-8pm
• August 27 Street Sweeping 
• August 28 Street Sweeping
• August 29 Senior Citizen Utility 
  Tax Refund Application Deadline

IMPORTANT DATES 
TO REMEMBER 

395-7028

• Cat litter or sand for better tire rotation
• Shovel/Ice scraper
• Warm clothes, gloves, hats, sturdy 
  boots, jackets, and an extra change of 
  clothes.
• Blankets or sleeping bags
Also consider
• A Fully-charges cell phone and 
  phone charger
• Flares or reflective triangle
• Baby formula and diapers if you have 
  a small child

Be pared for an emergency by keeping 
your gas tank full and if you find your-
self stranded, be safe and stay in your 
car, put on your flashers, call for help 
and wait until it arrives.

Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

using. It is intended to supplement 
those services and to provide Vinita 
Park  Parking issues have drastically 
decreased. Whether it is for the street 
sweeper days or parked in the wrong 
direction, we have received a good re-
sponse. Thanks to everyone for helping.
We recently held a late night check-

point on Page Ave. Unfortunately, 4 
DWI arrests and several Driving While 
Revoked/Suspended arrests were 
made. Approximately 40 “No Insur-
ance” tickets were written. Numerous 
other tickets for various offenses were 
also issued. Keeping the roadways 
safe for our citizens is important. We 
will be scheduling more details in the 

near future.

Col. Tim Swope
Chief of Police
Vinita Park 
Police Department

Parks & Recreation
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Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine
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“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
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get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
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“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114
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Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

I would like to thank the Chief of 
Police Mr. Tim Swope, the police 
officers, and the Critical Response 
Team. They saturated all partici-
pating municipalities with marked 
vehicles within the 24:1 footprint. 
All of our residents, businesses, 
and the entire City of Vinita Park 
were well protected.  

We hope everyone had a happy 
Thanksgiving. This is a time to be 
with our family and friends to re-
flect on the blessings and to thank 
God for all his resources. Now 
that the holiday season is upon 
us, now it’s a time to reflect on 
helping families in need. The City 
will have Breakfast with Santa on 
December 13, 2014 from 9am to 
11am and Santa Coming to Town 
from 12pm to 4pm. There will be 
signs on each block and the signs 
will say; “Santa will stop here”. 
Please have your family and cam-
eras ready to take memorable pic-
tures with Santa at Santa’s stops.

Our football team won their di-
vision and presented the City 
with an Appreciation Plaque. 
We are proud of our young peo-
ple achievements. They had a 
banquet November 22, 2014 
acknowledging their individual 
achievements along with the 

cheerleaders. They received a big 
trophy for being divisional champs. 
Congratulations, once again, 
on being divisional Champions.

Come join Women Living Whole at 
their Living the Vision workshop. 
Learn how to create attainable 
goals that will guide you to create 
your vision. In this session, partici-
pants get a workbook that walks 
them through creating their goals. 
Once the goals are created, par-
ticipants will be encouraged to cre-
ate a vision board. At the end of 
the session, women will walk out 
with well thought out goals and a 
vision board so they can visually 
see what they want to accomplish. 
This is a session you do not want 
to miss. Come join Women Living 
Whole, Saturday January 3, 2015 
at 3:00pm in the Vinita Park City 
Hall meeting room.
If additional information is needed, 
please contact Ms. Jeanine Wil-
liams at 314-359-4200.   

We ask that you continue to work 
together to make Vinita Park a 
strong community by engaging our 
families and successful children.
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Indian Trails Library

Card Making For All Ages

Saturday, December 13, 2014-10:00am
As the holidays approach, it is never too 
early to start handcrafting thoughtful cards 
for friends, co-workers, and family members. 
Join us in the Indian Trails auditorium
for this hands-on family event.

Registration recommended.

Discover Club: Who Knows What Lurks 
in the Back of the Fridge?

Monday, December 15, 2014-7:00pm
Our refrigerators do and they’re telling all! 
Imagine that your refrigerator confronted 
you about the food you throw away. This 
production is in a reader’s theater format 
that includes mini-skits, contest, limericks, 
and even a song.

Recommended for ages 10-adults.

Gift of Reading Story Time 

Wednesday, December 17, 2014 -10:30am
Once a month, the Gift of Reading Program 
provides each preschooler attending story 
time with a different book to take home to 
read and start their personal library. Come 
to story time today and celebrate the Gift of 
Reading by taking home a free book! Spon-
sored by the Saint Louis County Library 
Foundation.

Red Cross Blood Drive

Tuesday, December 30, 2014-1:00pm-4:00pm

Support the Red Cross and help patients in 
need by donating blood. Donors may be 16 
years old with parental consent or 17 years 
old and up. All donors must present a photo 
ID. Walk-ins are welcome, appointments 
will take priority. To make an appointment, 
please visit www.redcrossblood.org or 
call 1-800-RED CROSS.

Women Living Whole
If you are interested in joining this awe-
some session, please contact Women Liv-
ing Whole by December 15, 2014 at; 
www.womenlivingwhole@gmail.com   
or call 314-942-1140. 

Alderperson (Run For Office) Candidates
WARD 1 WARD 2 WARD 3
Hello Vinita Park, if you are a resident of 

the Vinita Park Municipality and have 
the qualifications to run for office as 
an Alderperson, you may declare your 
candidacy at Vinita Park City Hall on 
December 16, 2014 at 8:00am till 5pm 
and the closing date will be January 20, 
2014.

BASIC EMERGENCY SUPPLY KIT
Once you have gathered the supplies 
for a basic emergency kit, you may want 
to consider adding the following:

• Infant formula and diapers
• Pet food and extra water for your pet
• Cash or traveler’s checks and change
• Important family documents such as 
  copies of insurance policies, 
  identification and bank account records 
  in a waterproof, portable container. 
  You can use the Emergency Financial 
  First Aid- EFFAK  (PDF – 997Kb) 
  developed by operation Hope, FEMA 
  and Citizen Corps to help you organize 
  your information
• Emergency reference material such as 
  a first aid book or free information from 
  the web site. (See Publications)
• Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each 
  person. Consider additional bedding if 
  you live in a cold weather climate
• Complete change of clothing including a 
  long sleeved shirt, long pants and sturdy 
  shoes. Consider additional clothing if 
  you live in cold-weather climate
  Household chlorine bleach and medicine 
  dropper- when diluted, nine parts water 
  to one part bleach, bleach can be used 
  as a disinfectant. Or in an emergency, 
  you can use it to treat water
• By using 16 drops of regular household 
  liquid bleach per gallon of water. Do 
  not use scented, color safe or bleaches 
  with added cleaners
• Fire extinguisher
• Matches in a waterproof container
• Feminine supplies and personal 
  hygiene items
• Mess kits, paper cups, plates, paper 
  towels and plastic utensils
• Paper and pencils
• Books, games, puzzles, or other 
  activities for children

Kit Storage Locations
Since you do not know where you will 
be when an emergency occurs, prepare 
supplies for home, work and vehicles. 

• December 3 –  Municipal Court 
• December 5 –  Yard Waste
• December 9  -  Trash & Recycle Pickup
• December 11 – Senior Holiday Luncheon
• December 12 – Holiday Lighting Contest
• December 12 – Pet Tag Registration Begins 
• December 13 – Breakfast With Santa-9:00am-11:00am 
• December 13 -  Santa Comes To Town-12:00pm-4:00pm 
• December 15 -  Board Of Alderman Meeting 6:30pm
• December 16 – Trash & Recycle Pickup
• December 16-   First Date For Candidacy 		
	         Filing For General Municipal Election 
• December 17 – Municipal Court- 10:00am
• December 19 -  Yard Waste Pickup
• December 23 – Trash & Recycle Pickup
• December 25 – Christmas Day City Hall Closed
• December 30 – Trash & Recycle Pickup
• December 31-   New Year’s Eve

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

395-7028

HOME
Your disaster supply kit should contain 
essential food, water, and supplies for 
at least three days. Keep this kit in a 
designated place and have it ready 
in case you have to leave your home 
quickly. Make sure all family members 
know where the kit is kept. Additionally, 
you may want to consider having sup-
plies for sheltering for up to two weeks. 

VEHICLE
In case you are stranded, keep a kit of 
emergency supplies in your car. This kit 
should include:
• Jumper cables
• Flashlights and extra batteries
• First aid kits and necessary medications 
  in case you are away from home for a 
  prolonged time 
• Food items containing protein such as 
  nuts and energy bars; canned fruit 
  and portable can opener
• Water for each person and pet in your car
• AM/FM radio to listen to traffic reports 
  and emergency messages
• Cat litter or sand for better tire rotation
• Shovel/Ice scraper
• Warm clothes, gloves, hats, sturdy 
  boots, jackets, and an extra change 
  of clothes.
• Blankets or sleeping bags

Also consider
• A Fully-charged cell phone and 
  phone charger
• Flares or reflective triangle
• Baby formula and diapers if you have 
  a small child

Be prepared for an emergency by 
keeping your gas tank full and if you 
find yourself stranded, be safe and stay 
in your car, put on your flashers, call for 
help and wait until it arrives.
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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAYOR GOES THE
EXTRA MILE FOR OUR
CHILDREN
We are fighting extremely hard for the
Normandy School District. We’ve
traveled to Jefferson City several times
to talk to the Department of Elementary
and Secondary Education(DESE) and the
Legislators. We presented a detailed
plan for the Normandy School District to
the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator

A Few Words From The Mayor

VINITA PARK CITY HALL
8374 MIDLAND
(314)428-7373

FAX: (314)428-7379
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426-5529
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Jeanette Carridine
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Richard Redel
368-2329
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Ora Stokes
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Celeste McGee
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Dennis Hayden
276-6188
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Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

Vinita Park 4th of July parade was a huge 
success. Our youth decorated their vehicles 
and won 1st place with the theme The 
Youth Is Our Future. I would like to thank 
Alderman Dennis Hayden and his committee 
and Alderwoman Celeste McGee and 
her committee for our Annual Youth Day 
which was one of the most successful 
ever. We had 4 youth receive awards 
for their school attendance, academics 
and behaviors. Our four youths are as 
follows: 

1. Lorenzo M. McGary promoted to the 
5th grade for the 2014-2015 school year 
in the Normandy School District.

2. Kadesh Daley promoted to the 7th 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School District.

3. Robyn Brockmire promoted to the 3rd 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School district. .
4. Allen N. Buckner 
A.  Has had a GPA of 4.0 for the past 
three years and was in the gifted program 
and the National Honor Society.
B. Graduate of Brittany Woods Junior 
High School and will be attending May 
Institute Country Day School (MICDS) in 
Fall 2014-2015.

Our children received numerous awards. 
School will be starting Monday August 
18, 2014. To help our children be successful 
we have to communicate to our children 
the value of education for the future 
hopes and dreams of our children. High 
expectation and a positive message 
about school ensure our children to 
attend school the first day and everyday 
on time. 

Creating a learning environment helps develop 
the child’s responsibility for learning by 
reading to them or have the child read 20 
minutes every day.  We will continue to 
help our youth be successful. 

Tuesday July 29, 2014, was the last day 
of the Demetrious Johnson Charitable 
Foundation’s Summer Camp Program. 
The children had an enjoyable summer at 
the camp. The staff truly appreciates you 
entrusting your child with them. Please 
make sure to contact the City Hall at 314-
428-7373 to make sure we have all your 
contact information, phone number, and 
email addresses so they can continue to 
stay in contact with you throughout the 
year.  We will continue to help keep our 
youth moving toward success. Our next 
event will be the National Night Out on 
August 26, 2014 from 6pm-8pm. We appreciate 
residents coming out and network with 
one another. 

We are preparing for our annual audit 
which will be completed by November 
and will be public information. 

For the year 2014-2015 we have a balanced 
budget with an Operating Reserve of 
$562,642.00, a Capital Reserve of 
$973,493.00 with a total overall of 
$1,536,135.00.  A detailed letter will be 
going out to all the residents. 

We ask that you continue to work together 
to make Vinita Park a strong community 
by engaging our families and successful 
children.
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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAYOR GOES THE
EXTRA MILE FOR OUR
CHILDREN
We are fighting extremely hard for the
Normandy School District. We’ve
traveled to Jefferson City several times
to talk to the Department of Elementary
and Secondary Education(DESE) and the
Legislators. We presented a detailed
plan for the Normandy School District to
the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator

A Few Words From The Mayor

VINITA PARK CITY HALL
8374 MIDLAND
(314)428-7373

FAX: (314)428-7379
MONDAY – FRIDAY
8:30 AM – 5:00 PM

MAYOR
James W. McGee

426-5529

COLLECTOR
Jeanette Carridine
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WARD 1
Brian Gremaud
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Richard Redel
368-2329

WARD 2
Wanda Fairley
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Ora Stokes
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WARD 3
Celeste McGee
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Dennis Hayden
276-6188
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Vinita Park Home Repair Program 
through Beyond Housing
The City of Vinita Park has received grant 
money to improve the quality of our homes 
and help bring them up to city code. Re-
pairs which could be performed include 
tree removal, roof, windows, gutters, 
driveways, A/C, siding, waterproofing, 
electrical, plumbing, or flooring. For more 
information, please contact Nicole Wise-
man with Beyond Housing at (314) 932-
1079.

Women Living Whole Monthly Event
“Walking in Financial Freedom”
  Geraldine Williams
This is a financial educational explosion! 
Do you want to take charge of your fi-
nances? This meeting will help you start 
to do just that. You may be thinking I don’t 
know how or how can I get started? Well 
stop thinking about it and come hear about 
it; so you can put some steps together to 
make it happen

Date: Second Saturday of every month
Place: Vinita Park City Hall, Meeting Room
            8374 Midland Ave. 
            St. Louis, MO 63114

BASIC SUPPLIES KIT CONTINUATION
Once you have gathered the supplies for 
a basic emergency kit, you may want to 
consider adding the following:

• Infant formula and diapers
• Pet food and extra water for your pet
• Cash or traveler’s checks and change
• Important family documents such as 
  copies of insurance policies, identification 
  and bank account records in a water
  proof, portable container. You can use 
  the Emergency Financial First Aid- EF
  FAK  (PDF – 997Kb) developed by 
  operation Hope, FEMA and Citizen Corps 
 to help you organize your information
• Emergency reference material such as a 
  first aid book or free information from the 
  web site. (See Publications)
• Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each 
  person. Consider additional bedding 
  if you live in a cold weather climate

• Complete change of clothing including 
  a long sleeved shirt, long pants and 
  sturdy shoes. Consider additional 
  clothing if you live in cold-weather 
  climate
• Household chlorine bleach and 
  medicine dropper- when diluted, nine 
  parts water to one part bleach, bleach 
  can be used as a disinfectant. Or in an 
  emergency, you can use it to treat water 
• by using 16 drops of regular household 
  liquid bleach per gallon of water. Do 
  not use scented, color safe or 
  bleaches with added cleaners
• Fire extinguisher
• Matches in a waterproof container
• Feminine supplies and personal 
  hygiene items
• Mess kits, paper cups, plates, 
  paper towels and plastic utensils
• Paper and pencils
• Books, games, puzzles, or other 
  activities for children

Kit Storage Locations
Since you do not know where you will 
be when an emergency occurs, prepare 
supplies for home, work and vehicles. 

HOME
Your disaster supply kit should contain 
essential food, water, and supplies for 
at least there days. Keep this kit in a 
designated place and have it ready 
in case you have to leave your home 
quickly. Make sure all family members 
know where the kit is kept. Additionally, 
you may want to consider having sup-
plies for sheltering for up to two weeks.

VEHICLE
In case you are stranded, keep a kit of 
emergency supplies in your car. This kit 
should include:
• Jumper cables
• Flashlights and extra batteries
• First aid kits and necessary 
  medications in case you are away 
  from home for a prolonged time 
• Food items containing protein such as 
  nuts and energy bars; canned fruit an 
  portable can opener
• Water for each person and pet in your car
• AM/FM radio to listen to traffic reports 
  and emergency messages

• August 5 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 6 - Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 7 Street Sweeping
• August 8 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 12 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 13 Street Sweeping 
• August 14 Street Sweeping
• August 18 Board of Aldermen 
  Meeting, 6:30pm, City Hall 
• August 19 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 20 Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 21 Street Sweeping
• August 22 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 26  Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 26 National Night Out 
  6pm-8pm
• August 27 Street Sweeping 
• August 28 Street Sweeping
• August 29 Senior Citizen Utility 
  Tax Refund Application Deadline

IMPORTANT DATES 
TO REMEMBER 

395-7028

• Cat litter or sand for better tire rotation
• Shovel/Ice scraper
• Warm clothes, gloves, hats, sturdy 
  boots, jackets, and an extra change of 
  clothes.
• Blankets or sleeping bags
Also consider
• A Fully-charges cell phone and 
  phone charger
• Flares or reflective triangle
• Baby formula and diapers if you have 
  a small child

Be pared for an emergency by keeping 
your gas tank full and if you find your-
self stranded, be safe and stay in your 
car, put on your flashers, call for help 
and wait until it arrives.

Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

using. It is intended to supplement 
those services and to provide Vinita 
Park  Parking issues have drastically 
decreased. Whether it is for the street 
sweeper days or parked in the wrong 
direction, we have received a good re-
sponse. Thanks to everyone for helping.
We recently held a late night check-

point on Page Ave. Unfortunately, 4 
DWI arrests and several Driving While 
Revoked/Suspended arrests were 
made. Approximately 40 “No Insur-
ance” tickets were written. Numerous 
other tickets for various offenses were 
also issued. Keeping the roadways 
safe for our citizens is important. We 
will be scheduling more details in the 

near future.

Col. Tim Swope
Chief of Police
Vinita Park 
Police Department V
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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAYOR GOES THE
EXTRA MILE FOR OUR
CHILDREN
We are fighting extremely hard for the
Normandy School District. We’ve
traveled to Jefferson City several times
to talk to the Department of Elementary
and Secondary Education(DESE) and the
Legislators. We presented a detailed
plan for the Normandy School District to
the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator

A Few Words From The Mayor
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Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

Vinita Park 4th of July parade was a huge 
success. Our youth decorated their vehicles 
and won 1st place with the theme The 
Youth Is Our Future. I would like to thank 
Alderman Dennis Hayden and his committee 
and Alderwoman Celeste McGee and 
her committee for our Annual Youth Day 
which was one of the most successful 
ever. We had 4 youth receive awards 
for their school attendance, academics 
and behaviors. Our four youths are as 
follows: 

1. Lorenzo M. McGary promoted to the 
5th grade for the 2014-2015 school year 
in the Normandy School District.

2. Kadesh Daley promoted to the 7th 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School District.

3. Robyn Brockmire promoted to the 3rd 
grade for the 2014-2015 school year in 
the Normandy School district. .
4. Allen N. Buckner 
A.  Has had a GPA of 4.0 for the past 
three years and was in the gifted program 
and the National Honor Society.
B. Graduate of Brittany Woods Junior 
High School and will be attending May 
Institute Country Day School (MICDS) in 
Fall 2014-2015.

Our children received numerous awards. 
School will be starting Monday August 
18, 2014. To help our children be successful 
we have to communicate to our children 
the value of education for the future 
hopes and dreams of our children. High 
expectation and a positive message 
about school ensure our children to 
attend school the first day and everyday 
on time. 

Creating a learning environment helps develop 
the child’s responsibility for learning by 
reading to them or have the child read 20 
minutes every day.  We will continue to 
help our youth be successful. 

Tuesday July 29, 2014, was the last day 
of the Demetrious Johnson Charitable 
Foundation’s Summer Camp Program. 
The children had an enjoyable summer at 
the camp. The staff truly appreciates you 
entrusting your child with them. Please 
make sure to contact the City Hall at 314-
428-7373 to make sure we have all your 
contact information, phone number, and 
email addresses so they can continue to 
stay in contact with you throughout the 
year.  We will continue to help keep our 
youth moving toward success. Our next 
event will be the National Night Out on 
August 26, 2014 from 6pm-8pm. We appreciate 
residents coming out and network with 
one another. 

We are preparing for our annual audit 
which will be completed by November 
and will be public information. 

For the year 2014-2015 we have a balanced 
budget with an Operating Reserve of 
$562,642.00, a Capital Reserve of 
$973,493.00 with a total overall of 
$1,536,135.00.  A detailed letter will be 
going out to all the residents. 

We ask that you continue to work together 
to make Vinita Park a strong community 
by engaging our families and successful 
children.

V
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COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

MAYOR GOES THE
EXTRA MILE FOR OUR
CHILDREN
We are fighting extremely hard for the
Normandy School District. We’ve
traveled to Jefferson City several times
to talk to the Department of Elementary
and Secondary Education(DESE) and the
Legislators. We presented a detailed
plan for the Normandy School District to
the Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education which made a
great impact. The DESE created a
financial board to oversee the $5 million
for the Normandy School District. On
February 25, 2014, Vinita Park took 30
members of our Boys & Girls Club to
meet with the Department of
Elementary and Secondary Education at
the University of Missouri-St. Louis, JC
Penny Building. Our Boys & Girls Club
made a great impression on the
Department of Elementary and
Secondary Education’s decision to not
close the Normandy School District.

Also, the Normandy High School Choir
will be traveling to New York to perform
at Carnegie Hall. I would like to extend
congratulations to them.

In other news, the City of Vinita Park has
received a $500,000 home improvement
grant sponsored by Beyond Housing to
help our low-income residents repair
their homes and get them up to city
code. We have already had 9 of our
residents to sign up for the grant. You
can pick up an application for the home

improvement grant at City Hall or
contact Nicole Wiseman with Beyond
Housing at 314-932-1079.

Vinita Park has teamed up with the
Redbird Rookies Association at Beyond
Housing. The Redbird Rookies
Association was formed by Cardinal Care
to help children learn the game of
baseball. They provide uniforms, gloves,
bats, baseballs, and other equipment
FREE OF CHARGE. They host other field
events and programs such as health
fairs, jazz concerts, and reading
incentives. Please contact Terry Wilson
at 314-862-0639 to sign up your children
ages 5-13 for this great program. The
deadline is April 1, 2014.

We have teamed up with the St. Louis
Moolah Shrine to get free tickets to
their Circus events from March 20��–
23��. Contact City Hall at 314-428-7373
for more information.

We’re asking that you continue to work
together to make Vinita Park a strong
community by engaging our families and
successful children. Thank you!

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator

A Few Words From The Mayor
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WORDS FROM 
THE MAYOR

Vinita Park Home Repair Program 
through Beyond Housing
The City of Vinita Park has received grant 
money to improve the quality of our homes 
and help bring them up to city code. Re-
pairs which could be performed include 
tree removal, roof, windows, gutters, 
driveways, A/C, siding, waterproofing, 
electrical, plumbing, or flooring. For more 
information, please contact Nicole Wise-
man with Beyond Housing at (314) 932-
1079.

Women Living Whole Monthly Event
“Walking in Financial Freedom”
  Geraldine Williams
This is a financial educational explosion! 
Do you want to take charge of your fi-
nances? This meeting will help you start 
to do just that. You may be thinking I don’t 
know how or how can I get started? Well 
stop thinking about it and come hear about 
it; so you can put some steps together to 
make it happen

Date: Second Saturday of every month
Place: Vinita Park City Hall, Meeting Room
            8374 Midland Ave. 
            St. Louis, MO 63114

BASIC SUPPLIES KIT CONTINUATION
Once you have gathered the supplies for 
a basic emergency kit, you may want to 
consider adding the following:

• Infant formula and diapers
• Pet food and extra water for your pet
• Cash or traveler’s checks and change
• Important family documents such as 
  copies of insurance policies, identification 
  and bank account records in a water
  proof, portable container. You can use 
  the Emergency Financial First Aid- EF
  FAK  (PDF – 997Kb) developed by 
  operation Hope, FEMA and Citizen Corps 
 to help you organize your information
• Emergency reference material such as a 
  first aid book or free information from the 
  web site. (See Publications)
• Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each 
  person. Consider additional bedding 
  if you live in a cold weather climate

• Complete change of clothing including 
  a long sleeved shirt, long pants and 
  sturdy shoes. Consider additional 
  clothing if you live in cold-weather 
  climate
• Household chlorine bleach and 
  medicine dropper- when diluted, nine 
  parts water to one part bleach, bleach 
  can be used as a disinfectant. Or in an 
  emergency, you can use it to treat water 
• by using 16 drops of regular household 
  liquid bleach per gallon of water. Do 
  not use scented, color safe or 
  bleaches with added cleaners
• Fire extinguisher
• Matches in a waterproof container
• Feminine supplies and personal 
  hygiene items
• Mess kits, paper cups, plates, 
  paper towels and plastic utensils
• Paper and pencils
• Books, games, puzzles, or other 
  activities for children

Kit Storage Locations
Since you do not know where you will 
be when an emergency occurs, prepare 
supplies for home, work and vehicles. 

HOME
Your disaster supply kit should contain 
essential food, water, and supplies for 
at least there days. Keep this kit in a 
designated place and have it ready 
in case you have to leave your home 
quickly. Make sure all family members 
know where the kit is kept. Additionally, 
you may want to consider having sup-
plies for sheltering for up to two weeks.

VEHICLE
In case you are stranded, keep a kit of 
emergency supplies in your car. This kit 
should include:
• Jumper cables
• Flashlights and extra batteries
• First aid kits and necessary 
  medications in case you are away 
  from home for a prolonged time 
• Food items containing protein such as 
  nuts and energy bars; canned fruit an 
  portable can opener
• Water for each person and pet in your car
• AM/FM radio to listen to traffic reports 
  and emergency messages

• August 5 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 6 - Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 7 Street Sweeping
• August 8 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 12 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 13 Street Sweeping 
• August 14 Street Sweeping
• August 18 Board of Aldermen 
  Meeting, 6:30pm, City Hall 
• August 19 Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 20 Municipal Court, 
  10:00 am, City Hall Court Room
• August 21 Street Sweeping
• August 22 Yard Waste Pickup
• August 26  Trash and 
  Recycle Pickup
• August 26 National Night Out 
  6pm-8pm
• August 27 Street Sweeping 
• August 28 Street Sweeping
• August 29 Senior Citizen Utility 
  Tax Refund Application Deadline

IMPORTANT DATES 
TO REMEMBER 

395-7028

• Cat litter or sand for better tire rotation
• Shovel/Ice scraper
• Warm clothes, gloves, hats, sturdy 
  boots, jackets, and an extra change of 
  clothes.
• Blankets or sleeping bags
Also consider
• A Fully-charges cell phone and 
  phone charger
• Flares or reflective triangle
• Baby formula and diapers if you have 
  a small child

Be pared for an emergency by keeping 
your gas tank full and if you find your-
self stranded, be safe and stay in your 
car, put on your flashers, call for help 
and wait until it arrives.

Parks & Recreation

Operation Excel Basketball League
Once again, Vinita Park will be
participating in the annual Operation
Excel Basketball League. Recruiting for
the basketball league will begin in
January and we will begin playing by
April 15��. There will be five divisions
with children and teenagers ages 8-10,
11-12, 13-15, 16-18, and 19 plus. Each
team will play 10 games, not including
the playoffs. There will also be a 3-on-3
tournament before the league starts
which will be a fundraiser at Viking Hall.

Indian Trails Library March Events
Wednesday, March 5, 2:00 p.m.
Homeschool Explorations: Masquerade
See behind the disguise! Discover the
world of masks and make one to take
home with you.

Thursday, March 6, 7:00 p.m.
Pajama Story Time - Get ready for bed
with songs and story books. All ages.
Registration recommended.

Friday, March 7, 10:00 a.m.
Lap Time - Join us for your favorite
songs, finger plays and stories. Stay
afterwards for our popular playtime for
babies and their caretakers. Ages 0-2.

Saturday, March 8, 10:00 a.m.
Art @ Your Library: The Parrot Pirate
King - Dastardly Gene and Gentle Henry
need the audience’s help in trivia,
games and fun. There is a lot to do and
cheer about at this lively family play that
teaches what is inside a person is what
counts and that a person’s differences
or disabilities can actually be their gifts.
Recommended for ages 2–12.

Tuesday, March 11, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Minecraft - Come play
Minecraft on our Library server.
Beginners welcome. Ages 12-18.
Registration required.

Thurs., March 27, 6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m.
Teen Tech: Stop Motion Animation
Learn how to tell stories through stop
motion animation using a digital camera
and computer software. Dry erase
markers, clay, and other objects to
animate will be provided. Feel free to
bring your own materials and stories.
Ages 12-18. Registration required.
Wednesdays, March 5, 12, 19 & 26,
6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.

Creative Cardio Aerobics - Join us for an
energetic, upbeat aerobics class that is
going to get you moving! This workout is
perfect for everyone at any fitness level.
Workout and tone your entire body
doing low and high impact moves. Ages
12 and up. Registration recommended.

Message from Your Tax Collector
Jeanette Carridine

As your Tax Collector, my goal is to
collect all business taxes and to plan and
organize the budget, set and implement
policies which affect our City and State
government. I am constantly reminding
myself of the responsibility of managing
millions of tax dollars for our City which
is why I am always researching the
newest and innovative technologies to
help manage our tax dollars.

The success of our City depends on how
much tax revenue is being collected. In
the past two years, I have collected over
$2 Million in taxes. I sometimes have to
exercise tough leadership skills to collect
the taxes from our local businesses so it
takes a strong-minded person to collect
the City’s taxes. I would like to thank the
Board of Aldermen for supporting and
helping me to get the necessary training
I needed to do my job as the City’s Tax
Collector. I am honest and dedicated to
collecting the city’s taxes and I am proud
to say I am a resident of Vinita Park.
Thank you for believing in me.

Your Tax Collector,
Jeanette Blanks-Carridine

Community Events

Women Living Whole
Women Living Whole welcomes you to
attend one of our next events:

“Being Seen as a Professional” - This
session will cover interviewing skills and
resume writing. Interviewing is a skill
that most people are uncomfortable
with and we want to provide you with
tips that can help that anxiety. With a
strong resume and great interviewing
skills you can have the opportunity to
open doors. Come to this session and
get some advice from a person in the
Human Resources field. Contact Jeanine
Williams at 314-359-4200. Date:

Saturday, March 8, 2014 2 p.mm to
5p.m. Place: Vinita Park City Hall,
Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave., St.
Louis, MO 63114

“Physically Fit and Loving It”
Learning to workout can be difficult.
Women Living Whole wants to help you
get started on living a healthy life. Come
talk with Lieutenant Clay Farmer of
Vinita Park Police Department and learn
how to kick start your workout regimen.
He will give you some tips on eating
better and how to do some basic moves
that can help you get started at home.
No expensive gym fees should
discourage you; you can get started in
your own living room, bedroom, or
basement. Come out and join us!
Contact Jeanine Williams at 314-359-
4200. Date:  Saturday, April 12, 2014
2.p.m. to 5 p.m. Place: Vinita Park City
Hall, Meeting Room, 8374 Midland Ave.,
St. Louis, MO 63114

NEWS FROM CITY HALL

March 5 – Municipal Court, 10:00
am, City Hall Court Room

March 8 – Women Living Whole
Event, City Hall

March 9 – Daylight Savings Begins
March 13 – Senior Luncheon, 12:00

Noon, City Hall
March 14 – Movie Night, City Hall

Court Room
March 19 – Municipal Court 10:00

a.m., City Hall Court Room
April 2 – Municipal Court, 10:00 am,

City Hall Court Room
April 8 – Municipal Elections,

City Hall
April 12 – Women Living Whole

Event, City Hall

Some Important Dates

using. It is intended to supplement 
those services and to provide Vinita 
Park  Parking issues have drastically 
decreased. Whether it is for the street 
sweeper days or parked in the wrong 
direction, we have received a good re-
sponse. Thanks to everyone for helping.
We recently held a late night check-

point on Page Ave. Unfortunately, 4 
DWI arrests and several Driving While 
Revoked/Suspended arrests were 
made. Approximately 40 “No Insur-
ance” tickets were written. Numerous 
other tickets for various offenses were 
also issued. Keeping the roadways 
safe for our citizens is important. We 
will be scheduling more details in the 

near future.

Col. Tim Swope
Chief of Police
Vinita Park 
Police Department

CITY HALL NEWS

James W. McGee
Mayor/City Administrator



Happy St. Patrick’s Day
Ward 1, 2, 3 Residents

I would like to extend a hearty welcome
to all new residents and businesses that
have relocated to our community. I have
had an opportunity to meet some of you
and hope to meet others real soon. I
encourage our residents to get involved
in our community by participating in the
monthly board meetings held every
third Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m.

Job Fair Information

The St. Louis Job Fair and Career Fair will
be held on Thursday, March 13, 2014 at
the Embassy Suites Hotel from 9:00 am
– 12:30 pm. You will meet with hiring
managers from local, national, and
Fortune 500 companies for free at the
St. Louis Job Fair. A few tips for success:
Dress professionally, bring multiple
copies of your resume, and keep an
open mind.

Embassy Suites Hotel
2 Convention Center Plaza
St. Charles, MO 63303

The St. Louis Ballpark Village is accepting
applications. You can go online to
stlouisballparkvillage.com for more
information.

Agencies for Energy & Rental Help

St. Vincent DePaul (314) 531-2183
Urban League (314) 388-9840
St. Augustine (314) 385-1934 (Bring in
$25 and it will be matched. Must bring
lease or rental agreement)
St. Jude (314) 428-2262
New Life (314) 421-3020
St. Jane Center (314) 383-6539
Housing Resource Center (314) 802-
5444
Salvation Army (314) 423-7012
Catholic Charities (314) 371-4357
John Knox Church (314) 921-5833

The National Kidney Foundation
Walk 2014
I will be walking in the Annual National
Kidney Foundation Walk on Saturday,
April 26, 2014 at 8:30 am at the Saint
Louis University Campus. Our Mayor
James McGee and our Tax Collector

Jeanette Blanks-Carridine will also be
participating in the walk. The Kidney
Walk is the nation’s largest walk to help
fight kidney disease. For more
information, go to kidney.org.

Words of Motivation
The will to win, the desire to succeed,
the urge to reach your full potential.
These are the keys that will unlock the
door of personal excellence.
-Confucius

Believe in yourself! Have faith in your
abilities! Expand your potential and
evaluate your skills with confidence in
your own powers. You can be successful
and happy.
-Norman Vincent Peale

Learn from the past, set vivid, detailed
goals for the future, and live in the only
moment of time over which you have
any control: Now.
-Dennis Waitley

Always do your best in whatever you try
to do. Our greatest weakness lies in
giving up. The most certain way to
succeed is always to try just one more
time.
-Thomas A. Edison

Constantly working
hard for progress and
stable leadership for
our Community!

Celeste McGee
Alderwoman, Ward 3

Hello Ward 3 and Vinita Park
Residents

We have decided to stick with the
previous rental prices for the park
reservations. The previous fees of $20
for residents and $30 for non-residents
are still in effect. However, we did
approve the following changes:

- All $100 deposits will be
deposited instead of held and
the renter will be refunded their
deposit in the form of a Vinita
Park check.

- Any bounced or bad check will
lose the reservation. The
reservation will be given to the

next person on the list for that
date.

- Children under the age of 8 will
require adult
supervision.

Thank you for your
support of Vinita
Park.

Dennis
Hayden
Alderman, Ward 3

Hello Ward 2 and the Entire City of
Vinita Park

I hope it’s safe to say that Old Man
Winter is almost gone; I am truly ready
for Spring. I can’t hardly wait to see the
beautiful flower gardens here in Vinita
Park.

Sympathy goes out to our family
members who have lost love ones
during the month of February. Mrs.
Emma K. Robinson on Eads Avenue lost
her son and Ms. Donelle Malveaux on
Gulf Drive lost her brother. Let us pray
for each of these families during these
difficult times.

Our first Senior Luncheon will be on
March 13, 2014 at 12:00 Noon at City
Hall. I look forward to seeing all of you
there. You will be receiving a phone call
regarding the luncheon so that you can
sign up. We don’t want to leave anyone
out.

Food for Thought:
When I’m thinking about an answer
while others are talking, I’m not
listening.

“Leadership with
Integrity – Accessible,
Committed and
Honest”

Ora Mae
Stokes
Alderwoman, Ward 2

YOUR ALDERMEN’S CORNER

Happy Holidays 
Vinita Park Residents
I hope everyone had a wonderful 
Thanksgiving. As we approach the holi-
day season, the City of Vinita Park will 
be having its Annual Breakfast with San-
ta and the Santa Coming to Town Cel-
ebration, Saturday, December 13, 2014 
for Vinita Park children only. 

Breakfast with Santa will start at 9am 
to 11am for children ages 0-12 at Vi-
nita Park City Hall. After the Breakfast, 
Santa will be coming to town in a horse 
and carriage starting at the Yellow Keys 
parking lot on 8525 Page Ave at 12:00 noon.

To qualify for the Bikes give away, you 
must bring of proof residency.

1. You must have a picture ID or Driver’s 
    License showing that you live in 
    Vinita Park.

2. Your children must be on your 
    occupancy permit.

3. Grandparents; you must bring your 
    grandchildren with you if they are not on 
    your occupancy permit.

4. All children must be with their parent 
    or grandparent. Please do not send 
   your children to the City Hall alone 
   because they will not be able to 
   participate in the bike give away.

5. No Vinita Park City employees.

Christmas Lighting Contest

Deadline for our Annual Vinita Park Christmas 
Lighting Contest is Friday, December 12, 
2014 at 5:00pm. 

It has been a pleasure working with all the 
people who take time out of their busy schedule 
to make our City events successful.

I would like to give a special shout out to 
Mayor James W. McGee, The Board of Al-
derman, Chief Tim Swope and the Vinita Park 
Police Department, Gerald French and Public 
Works, residents, volunteers, and friends for 
helping making Vinita Park what it is today.
 
Our City events wouldn’t be successful if it 

wasn’t for our Mayor, City Officials, and our 
local businesses for their monetary dona-
tions and gifts. I do appreciate all of your 
help throughout 2014. It was great working 
with you. I look forward to working with all of 
you in 2015

Christmas Time Message

Christmas time comes around only once 
a year. It’s a time when we celebrate our 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ Birth.

It’s the time for giving, charitable giving, 
and a time we spend with our family, and 
friends. It’s the time we open our hearts 
freely to those who are less fortunate, 
no matter what race, color, or creed.
 
It’s a time our hearts grow tender with 
childhood memories especially when 
you got your first bike or roller skates 
that was under the Christmas tree.

No matter how you celebrate Christmas, 
it’s here forever. The good you do for 
others is good you do for yourself.

So take the time out to show love, be 
happy, to have Peace, and Joy. Bring-
ing the spirit of Christmas from my home 
to yours, Be blessed and safe, Merry 
Christmas to all and have a prosperous 
New Year.

Working hard for progress and stable 
leadership in our Community, 

Celeste McGee
3rd Ward Alderwoman

Hello Ward II/Seniors
“Happy Holidays To All Of Vinita Park”
Tis The Season to be thankful for all the 
blessings we have enjoyed down through 
the year.

I hope everyone had a wonderful and 
blessed Thanksgiving, with family and 
friends. As we look forward to Christmas, 
one thing to remember is, “The Reason 
for The Season” and to keep Christ in 
our Christmas.

Seniors, our Christmas Luncheon will, 
be as noted on your Calendar, the 11th 
of December at 12:00pm, at the City 

Hall. I hope all can, and will attend.

I am asking all seniors who have had 
birthdays from August thru December to 
please call City Hall and give Ms. Brown 
the date of your birthday; we want to 
celebrate them at our luncheon.

Let all the heavens resound with His 
name; Let all the earth sing his glory 
and fame, ocean and mountain, stream, 
forest, and flower

Echo his praises and tell of his power.
(Blessing and Honor and Glory and a 
Power, “Horatius Bonar”) 

“Leadership with Integrity 
Accessible, Committed 
& Honest”. 
Alderwoman 
Ora Mae Stokes, Ward 2

HELLO WARD II
Happy Thanksgiving to you and your 
family, Don’t forget to come up to the 
board meeting every third Monday of 
the month at 6:30pm, to voice your opinion.

Also, don’t forget December 13, 2014 
at 9:00am Breakfast with Santa at the 
City Hall. Then at 12:00pm, Santa will 
be coming to town.

Remember, if you need help paying 
your utility bills; call the Community Ac-
tion Agency at (314) 863-0015.

I would like to give a shout out to our 
Police Department and Public Works for 
doing a wonderful job in our community. 

After the trash pickup, please take your 
can off the curb; remember we want our 
city to look beautiful. 

Beyond Housing is still taking applications 
for fixing up your home. 

The Citizen Policeman Academy is going 
great, classes for the next session will 
probably be next year, and I will let you 
all know next year some time. 

Wanda Fairley
Alderwoman, Ward II 

Decorating Safety

• Never overload electrical circuits or 
  outlets. Use Underwriter Laboratories 
  Inc. (UL) certified surge protector strips 
  if multiple outlets are required.

• Plug outdoor cords into GFCI (Ground 
  Fault Circuit Interrupter) outlets. It is 
  suggested that GFCI outlets be used for 
  indoor lights, as well.

• Keep electrical connections off the 
  ground and away from water.

• Only use insulated staples to attach 
  extension cords and lights to wood. 
  Never use nails, tacks, or regular staples.

• Never leave holiday tree lights on when 
  away from your residence.

• Avoid running outdoor lights or 
  extension cords through door or window 
  openings where they can trip over them.

• Watch for and correct problems with 
  cords and faulty sockets, and always 
  avoid jerking on wires because you can 
  break insulation and damage plugs.

• Make certain lights, decorations and 
  other electrical devices are disconnected 
  when installing or working on them.

Trash Containers
Please remember to remove your trash/
recycle/yard waste containers from the 
curb the same day service is rendered to 
avoid receiving a citation. 

In addition, you may contact Republic 
Services (636-947-5959) to receive a 
trash container.

Leaves/Yard Waste
Yard waste pickup will be every Friday. 
Please use the yard waste container or 
brown yard waste bags. Please do not 
rake leaves into the streets.

Street Sweeper
The street sweeper will operate from 
April 1st through December 1st.

Snow Removal
As we approach the winter months, 
please take notice of no parking signs to 
allow thorough plowing of all streets.

Trees & Limbs
Please call Ameren UE (1-800-552-7583) 
if any limbs on your property are on 
electrical lines. 

Occupancy Inspection and Permit 
Required

It shall be unlawful for any person or family to 
occupy, or for any owner or agent therefore 
to permit the occupancy, of any building 
or dwelling until the inspection is complete 
and occupancy permit has been issued. 

The occupancy permit shall not be 
issued until all violations on the property 
have been brought into compliance. 
 
Gerald B. French, Sr. 
Public Works Director
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With the recent events occurring in the 
North St. Louis County area, we ask that 
everyone remain diligent in helping the 
police department serve them. Make sure 
you call 911 if you have an emergency. Let 
us know of any suspicious or aggressive 
behavior. As always, shooting of firearms 
is illegal in the City limits, please call if 
you hear or observe gun shots.

We have not received any information 
pertaining to Vinita Park being targeted 
by any aggressive groups.

However, the Police Department is in 
emergency status. All vacation and off 
days have been cancelled. Officers 
will be working 12 hour shifts to better 
cover the City with heavy patrols. The 
24:1 municipalities have formed a critical 
response team to handle emergency 
situations in the area. Approximately 80 
police officers and emergency response 
personnel are assigned to the unit. You 
may see police patrol cars from 
surrounding police agencies. 
	
One of the main missions of the Critical 
Response Team is to saturate neighborhoods 
with additional patrols. Rest assured, 
we will do everything we can to keep 
the entire community safe.

Col. Tim Swope
Chief of Police
Vinita Park Police Department

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS

POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS
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